

5 O'Keefe Avenue NOWRA NSW 2541 Locked Bag 3015 NOWRA NSW 2541 Our Reference: Your Reference:

Contact:

A581174

Sarah Gubb 02 4428 4142

Mr Ray Brownlee General Manager Randwick City Council 30 Frances Street RANDWICK NSW 2031

Randwick City Council

28 JUN 2018

Receres Reselves

Dear Mr Brownlee

Thank you for your letter of 7 February 2018 from Mr Jeff Smith, Director Governance and Financial Services, providing a capital expenditure review for the Heffron Centre multipurpose sporting facility and gymnastics facility.

I note the project will be undertaken in conjunction with the redevelopment of Heffron Park possibly as a Public Private Partnership.

The Office of Local Government (OLG) Capital Expenditure Guidelines (guidelines) aim to ensure that a council's evaluation of proposed capital expenditure is consistent and transparent, that the merits of projects can be compared and that resource allocation can be made on an informed basis.

After reviewing the information provided by Council, it has been determined that the process outlined aligns to the criteria required in the guidelines and thereby Council has satisfactorily addressed the OLG's capital expenditure criteria.

Although Council has generally satisfied this criteria, it is important to note that this response should not be construed to be an endorsement of the capital expenditure proposal.

Yours sincerely

Chris Allen

Director, Sector Performance and Intervention

